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      Taxation, Revenue and Utilization of


          Expenditures (TRUE) Commission

Marc Hassan, Chair

Patti Anania, Vice Chair
Greg Radlinski, Secretary 

January 11, 2016
Honorable City Council Members

Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Jacksonville FL  32202

Dear Council Members:

At its monthly meeting on Thursday, January 7th, the TRUE Commission made the following recommendation regarding legislation pending before the City Council. 
2015- 697 (amending the Council Rules to prohibit council members from responding to certain electronic text messages and to disclose any text communications received during a full Council meeting prior to voting on a matter that was the subject of such text message)

Motion: the TRUE Commission approves of ordinance 2015-697 and urges its adoption by the City Council – approved 8-0.
2016-17 (resolution supporting changes to state law to allow counties to extend and repurpose a local option sales tax for infrastructure for the purpose of amortizing accumulated unfunded pension liability)
Motion (Radlinski): the TRUE Commission recommends that City Council disapprove the resolution on the following grounds:

•
The proposal fails to address the underlying causes of the pension funding deficit identified in the forensic audit of the Police and Fire Pension Fund;

•
The proposal seeks changes to standard accounting practices to use future revenues to cover current contribution requirements;

•
The proposal may jeopardize the City’s bond ratings;

•
The proposed defined contribution retirement plan is inconsistent with the provisions of Chapter 175 and 185, Florida Statutes, regarding minimum standards for retirement plans for police officers and firefighters;

•
The proposal fails to do anything to actually pay down the accrued unfunded liability in the near term; and

•
The proposal impairs the ability of the City to use a half-cent sales tax in the future to address capital projects, maintenance and repairs of infrastructure from 2030    


     to 2060.
    The motion was approved 7-0.
The Commission also reviewed and offers the following comments on Council Auditor’s reports and audits:
#762 – City Payroll Audit and #763 – JTA Payroll Audit

Motion: the TRUE Commission accepts the two audits without comment, pending the results of the Council Auditor’s usual follow-up in one year – approved unanimously.

#765 – Supervisor of Elections Audit  

Motion: the TRUE Commission accepts this audit without comment, pending the receipt of one last item of information from the Employee Services Department - approved unanimously.
#766 – JPA Payroll Audit

Motion: the TRUE Commission accepts this audit without comment - approved unanimously.
#768 - Quarterly Budget Summary for the Nine Months Ending June 30, 2015 and #773 - Quarterly Budget Summary for the Twelve Months Ending September 30, 2015
Motion: the TRUE Commission accepts reports #768 and #773 without comment - approved unanimously.
The TRUE Commission thanks you for your consideration of the Commission’s opinions on these important matters.  As always, the Commission stands ready to be of assistance in any way.  Please feel free to call on us at any time.





Sincerely,
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